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MARK YOUR 
CALENDAR 

 
 
 

 
Saturday,  October 3 
 

Coffee   9:30 am 
General Meeting 10:00 am 
Workshop 12:00 pm* 
 *Following the General Meeting 
 

All monthly meetings and workshops are at 
University Lutheran Church, 2122 University 

Avenue, unless otherwise noted 

 
Tuesday,  October 27 
  

Board Meeting   7:00 pm 
2650 26th Ave So. (Briarwood Apt)  

All interested members are welcome 
 

Future Guild Meeting Dates 
 

    General     Board 
November 07 17 
December 05 —- 
    Christmas Party  
January 09 19 
February 06 16  
March 05 15  
April 02 19 
May  07 17 
    International Day 
June  04 —- 
July —- 19 
August 06 16 

 
 

Upcoming  Events 
 
 

Quilting on the Red Quilt Show 
October 16-18 
 

Upper Red River Retreat 
November 15-17 
 

Quilts and Coffee 
February 2016—Doug Leko 
April 2016—Anita Schulz 
 

 

Well here I am in Spokane visiting my granddaughter and her 
family. My Sister, my Mom and myself drove out. We started from 
Bismarck on Tuesday and stayed overnight in Miles City and drove 
to Missoula on Wednesday and stayed over night there. We are 
finally here.  It is so much fun to get reacquainted our little 
Jackson. So much for the last three days. 
 

Last weekend starting Thursday some of us went on the bus trip  
sponsored by Faye’s Hen House. There were 55 of us on the bus 
as we headed to Missouri Star Quilt shop.  We stopped at the 
National Quilt Shop Museum in Lincoln, Neb. If anyone gets a 
chance to go through it, it is well worth the time. Then off again to 
the Missouri Star Quilt shop.  Not only was there one shop there 
were 5 other shops to see in this little town of Hamilton. MO. I tell 
you if you were looking for any particular print you would be able 
to find it there.  
 

I have always claimed that if you are with quilters you would 
always hear laughter and there was plenty of that. It was an 
adventure that all of us (old friends and new friends) will  
always remember. 
 

I will report more on the survey next Month but I can tell you that 
the most frequently used word was ‘friend’. 
 

Keep Smiling 

Dianne 



  

 

 

 QUILTER’S EDEN 
 223 DeMers Avenue 
 East Grand Forks, MN 56721 

 

 218-773-0773 
 www.quilters-eden.com 

 

 Store Hours: 
 Monday-Friday 10-5:30 
 Saturday 10-5 
 Sunday 12-4 

 

Your friendly hometown quilt store offers: 
100% Cotton Fabric – Books – Patterns – Notions 

Kits – Precuts – Classes – Longarm Services 
We look forward to serving you!    

Quilter’s Eden is conveniently located across from Cabela’s  
in East Grand Forks 

 

NSQG Members: Quilter’s Eden offers members an in-store  
10% discount on regular priced merchandise when you  

present your current NSQG card prior to purchase. 

Paid Advertisement  

HOSTESSES  
 

 

Below is the list of members who have volunteered to host. Please 
sign up at the registration table at meetings for any  open spot. 

 

If you have signed up to host and cannot be there, 
please find a substitute. 

 

NOTE TO HOSTESSES: 

 We use styrofoam cups from the church’s supply. 
 Vicki Bunker and Donna Beal will make sure supplies are available 

on meeting days.  Supplies provided are:  coffee, sugar and 
creamer, cups,  small plates, napkins, and forks. 

 ALSO: At the end of the morning, please make sure the coffee pot is 

empty and rinsed according to the directions next to it. 
 

NOTE TO GUILD MEMBERS: 
Please continue to bring your own coffee mug to guild meetings.   

  This will save on the number of styrofoam cups that end up in the 
landfill as well as reduce the cost of coffee supplies for the guild. 

 

THANK YOU !! 

 

PRESIDENT           Dianne Sattler  
         

VICE PRESIDENT         Jolene Mikkelson  
           

SECRETARY     Leslee Smart 
 

TREASURER Anna Picklo     
        

MEMBER-AT-LARGE   Judi Loer   
 

Officers 

Committee Chairs 

DECEMBER 
 Christmas Party 
 
 
 
 
 
JANUARY 
 ___ 
 ___ 
 ___ 
 ___ 
 ___ 

OCTOBER 
      Denyse Sturges 
 Laura Gingrich 
 Jeanette Ringuette 
 Margaret Klindworth 
 ___ 
 
NOVEMBER 
 Sally Dockter 
 Leona Lindgren 
 ___ 
 ___ 
 ___ 
 

North Star Quilters Guild  

Mission Statement 
 

North Star Quilters Guild is a non-profit 

organization dedicated to promoting the 

art of quilting.  This goal is achieved by: 

 Promoting quilting at area forums; 

 Introducing new ideas and methods; 

 Bringing  area quilters together; 

 Exchanging ideas with regional quilt 

guilds; 

 Offering classes by national & 

regional professional quilting 

instructors; 

 Educating the general public through 

quilt shows and demonstrations; 

 Sharing in the appreciation of quilt 

history; 

 And by the making and donating of 

quilts through the Outreach Program. 

 

Education  Bette Olson
 Cindy Dahlgren 
 

Finance Suzanne Gandrud 
 

Hostess Vicki Bunker
 Donna Beal 
 

Library Denyse Sturges 
  

Long Range Education Pam Peterson 
  

Membership Barb Quamme 
  

Newsletter Gayle Olufson 
 

Outreach Marilynn Hagan 
 Sandy Mesa 
 

Quilts and Coffee Lita Romanick 

 

Secret Quilters Chris Letvin 

  

2015 Quilt Show Suzanne Gandrud 
 Joan Mork 
 Christine Paulson 



  

 

SATELLITE GROUPS: 
 

KNOTTY STITCHERS meets the 1st Monday of the month  
(7:00 pm); contact Alice Mattern, 746-4120. 
 

LADIES OF THE EVENING meets the 2nd Thursday of the month 
(7:30 pm); contact Alice Mattern,   746-4120.  
 

CHATTERBLOX  meets the 2nd Wednesday of the month  
(7:00 pm); contact Suzanne Gandrud, 795-8530.  
 

APPLIQUE GROUP meets the 3rd Monday of the month  
(7:00 pm); contact Bobbie Shields, 775-5310. 
 

MATERIAL GIRLS  meets the 4th Thursday of the month;  
contact Marilynn Hagan, 775-8614. 
 

STASH BUSTERS meets the 2nd Wednesday of the month. 

 

Some Satellite Groups may decide to limit the number of 
quilters in their group in order to accommodate them in 
their homes. Please feel free to start a new group if the day 
and time you want to meet is full. There are no 
requirements for the groups, just a desire to meet other 
quilters, share ideas, and have fun. 

Workshop fees: 

Members $5 

Nonmembers $7 
 

Supplies and kits are extra  
 

(No fee for Outreach workshops) 

 

GUILD AFTERNOON WORKSHOP 
12:00 following General Meeting 

 

 

Questions? Bette Olson, 701-772-5403. 
 

Future Education Workshops: 

November—Exploration of Die Cutting and Rotary 

Cutting Tools with Bonnie Solberg 

Paid Advertisement 12-15 

 10% discount for new clients.   

Imaginequilting@hotmail.com 

 

Paid Advertisement 10-15 

Customized Long Arm Quilting  

Edge to Edge Quilting 

Made to Order Embroidery 

14+ years of experience 

c_singha@yahoo.com     

701.330.2675 

Caryn Gomes 

Grand Forks, ND 

Because your quilt deserves “the finishing touch” 

 

Quilt Show Notes 
 

“Are scrap piles wreaking havoc in your sewing space? 
Not sure what to do with all those tiny bits of gorgeous 

prints you hate to part with? Modern quilter Amanda 

Jean Nyberg … offers tips for effectively cutting, storing, 
and organizing your scraps. Your Sunday mornings just 

got a whole lot cozier!” 
 

--Edited from Amazon.com regarding the book, Sunday 

Morning Quilts, co-authored by Amanda Jean Nyberg. 

 

Please come and spend the afternoon sewing with 
friends!  
Are you wondering how they make those great Missouri 
Star Blocks? 
 

Come to sew and we will show you how to make 3 
different blocks using 10" squares. 
     -Disappearing Hourglass 

     -Disappearing Pinwheel Churn Dash 

     -Disappearing Pinwheel Shoofly 

Fabrics will be provided and the blocks made will be put 
into an outreach project! 
 

All you need to bring is your machine and basic sewing 
and rotary supplies including a 12" ruler. If you own a 
rotating mat, that comes in handy. Bring a notebook to 
record cutting information for future use. We know you 
will want to make these blocks again for yourself! 
 

There is no fee for this workshop! If you can't bring 
your machine, please be prepared to help with pressing 
and cutting! We hope to make enough blocks for several 
quilt tops. 
We appreciate all the effort our guild members put into 
making quilts for our cause! 
 

Marilynn & Sandy, Co-Chairs  



  

 

   Open Positions 

Volunteers Needed 
 

 Quilting on the Red Show  - 1 or 2 persons to become co-
chair for 2017 

             

 Quilts and Coffee  - 1 or 2 to take on the duties (events 
are planned through 2016) 

 

 Afternoon Education—1 or 2 for afternoon workshops 
 

North Star Quilt Guild 

General Meeting 

E. Grand Forks Senior Center 

Sept. 12, 2015 

President Dianne Sattler called the meeting to order.  
 

Minutes – The minutes were approved with no 

corrections.  A motion to approve them was made by Pam 

Davis with a second by Gayle Olufson.  Motion carried. 
 

Treasurer’s report - 
Anna Picklo reported a current balance of $7,752.99 in the 

general fund and a balance of $17,484.92 in the Long 

Range Educational Planning fund for a grand total of 

$25,237.91 as of Aug. 31, 2015. 
 

Hospitality and Membership - 

Vicki Bunker reported 63 in attendance. Please consider 

signing up as a hostess.   

Barb Quamme reported one new member,  Jackie Martz,. 
 

Old business – 

Quilt Show 2015 – Suzanne Gandrud reported that she 

has four Bright Birches patterns left.  Sheets have been 

put out to enlist volunteers for committees for the show.  It 

was recommended that you “like” and “share” the Quilt 
Show on Facebook.  This would be an advertising tool and 

would encourage new members.   

Quilts and Coffee – Leslee Smart reported that there 

were 81 in attendance at Pat Knoechel’s presentation.  
Members felt that we need to return to having treats, but 

that cookies or bars would be sufficient.   
 

New Business – Dianne asked us to fill our note cards on 

the tables.  She would like to know why you joined the 

Guild.  Also, a yellow sheet was on the tables and Suzanne 

Gandrud asked for ideas for recruitment.   
 

Committee Reports - 

Education – Bette Olson reported that she is still 

accepting baby items for OPOP.  She reviewed the future 

programs scheduled through March. 

Newsletter – Gayle Olufson asked we check our 

information on the membership list and correct if wrong. 

Library – Bonnie Solberg showed the Jodi Barrows books 

on square in a square.    

Outreach – Marilynn Hagan and Sandy Mesa reported 

there are lots of tops to be finished and there are quilts to 

be tied or quilted or bound. 

Secret Quilters – Chris Letvin suggested this year end in 

Dec.  New names can be drawn in Dec. and new program 

be started in Jan. 2016. 

Raffle Quilt – Alice Mattern still has books of tickets. 

Quilt Question of the Month – Ginger Trzynka asked 

how many quilts have been registered for the quilt show.  

The answer was 26 and Marilynn Hagan was the best 

guesser.   

Special Drawings –  Prizes were donated by Quilter’s 
Eden and My Very Own Quilt Store. 

Door Prizes – Mary Peterson conducted this and is 

looking for a replacement. 

 

 

Announcements –  

Alice Mattern is taking registrations for the next retreat 

in Mahnomen.  The form was in the last newsletter. 

Anna Picklo is taking $20 for Fons and Porter 

subscriptions.   

Mary Peterson told us about the Grafton Quilt Bingo to be 

held on Sept. 13, 2015 at St. John’s Church. 
Laura Gingerich has store hours from 3-8 PM on Sept. 

15th and Oct. 1, 2015. 
 

Show and Tell was held. 
 

The Board Meeting will be held on Sept. 15th at 7PM at 

2650 26th Ave. S. 
 

The meeting was adjourned. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leslee Smart 

General Meeting Minutes  

Quilt Show Notes 
 

Cindy Erickson 
 

 A woman after my own heart! In becoming familiar with this 
year’s Quilt Show judge and lecturer, the first lines I read were, 
“Cindy began sewing in Jr. High Home Economics, making her 
own clothes and crafts.”  YES!  As a Home Economics (now 
called Family & Consumer Sciences) teacher who has loved to 
teach sewing, I liked Cindy immediately! She began quilting 
when she picked up a rotary cutter in 1985 and has rarely put it 
down since then! Can you imagine the number of quilts she’s 
made in 40 years? We don’t have to! Cindy will be showing 
quilts representative of her quilting journey on Friday, October 
16. I love it when former Home Ec students show me the 
projects they made in my class and still treasure  – I’ll consider 
Cindy to be another former student! See you at the lecture! 



  

 

Remember your  

Secret Quilter 
 

Board Meeting Minutes Treasurer’s Report  

North Star Quilters Guild  
Treasurer’s Report 
August 31, 2015 

 

July 31, 2015 
 Guild Balance $7,114.66 
 Long Range Education Balance $17,559.39 
 Total $24,674.05 
____________________________________________________ 
Guild Income: August  1-31, 2015 
 Dues  5@$20, 3@$15 145.00 
 Nametags 2.25 
 Coffee Time Donations 51.00 
 Raffle Quilt 390.00 
 Monthly Raffle 60.50 
 Uncashed check Aug. 2014 112.42 
 Bank Service Charge Reimbursement 4.00 
  $765.17
  

Guild Expenses: August 1-31, 2015 
 Door Prizes (June-August) 50.16 
 Membership (receipt booklets) 15.88 
 Treasurer (postage) 9.80 
 Donation to Optimal Pregnancy Outcomes 51.00 
  $126.84 
   

 Guild Balance: August 31, 2015 $7,752.99 
____________________________________________________ 
Long Range Education Income: August 1-31, 2015 
 Quilt Show Registrations 130.00 
   

Long Range Ed Expenses: August 1-31, 2015 
 Cash Box for Quilts and Coffee 60.00 
 Copy Cat Printing-Quilt show bag stuffers106.75 
 Color Copies-Mini posters and postage 37.72 
  $204.47 
 

L R Ed Balance: Aug 31, 2015 $17,484.92 
____________________________________________________ 
Aug. 31, 2015 
 Guild Balance $7,752.99 
 Long Range Education Balance $17,484.92 
 Total $25,237.91 

NSQG Board Meeting Agenda 

Sept. 15, 2015 

2650 26th Ave S. at 7 PM 
 

Members present: Dianne Sattler, Leslee Smart, Anna Picklo, 

Judi Loer, MaryAnn Hentschell, Suzanne Gandrud.  Guests:  

Bette Olson and Janet Gregory and Sandy Gregory. 

The August minutes were approved as published.  

Treasurer’s Report – Anna Picklo reported a balance of 
$7,898.33 in the general fund and a balance of $17,568.76 in 

the Long Range Educational Planning fund with a grand total 

of $25,467.09 as of Sept. 15, 2015. 

MaryAnn Hentschell made a motion to approve the report 

with a second by Suzanne Gandrud.  Motion approved. 
  

Old Business: 

Audit – Janet Gregory gave a report on the audit conducted 
on our records.  A check to Optimal Pregnancy Outcome 

Center from a year ago had not been cashed.  Payment will be 

stopped on this check and a new one will be issued.  

Suggestions were made to improve the bookkeeping and Anna 

will implement them.  Suzanne Gandrud made a motion to 

reissue the check for $112.14 and stop payment on the 

uncashed check with a second by Leslee Smart.  Motion 

carried. 

Quilt Show 2015 – Oct. 16-18, 2015 Suzanne Gandrud 
reported that things are going smoothly and everything is on 

schedule.  The early quilt entry deadline is September 18.  

Various committee chairs explained what the volunteer duties 

are for their areas.  

Quilts and Coffee – Communication was received from Doug 
Leko of Antler Quilting regarding arrangements in case of a 

snow storm.  Arrangements will be made with him.  We are 

still in need of one or two members to chair Quilts and Coffee 

for this program to continue. 
 

New Business: 

Recruitment – The information gathered in September was 
reviewed.  It was agreed that a task force would be developed 

to implement some of the ideas to improve membership.  Ideas 

will be solicited again in October. 

Meeting Location – Dianne Sattler and Judi Loer met with 
Our Saviors Lutheran in E. Grand Forks.  They toured the 

meeting room area and kitchen area.  It is a great facility and 

the parking is more than ample.  They will charge $100 which 

is what we pay now.  Judi Loer made a motion to recommend 

this facility as a meeting place with a second by Anna Picklo.  

Motion carried.  It will tentatively start in Jan. 2016.  Board 

members will bring this to the General meeting in October for 

discussion and vote. 
 

Member at Large – Judi Loer brought up the issue of no 
treats at the Quilts and Coffee and we will return to them 

with the next coffee. 
 

Education Committee – Bette Olson said that 249 items 
were made for OPOP.  She has programs lined up through 

March 2016.    
 

The next regular meeting will be Oct. 3, 2015 at the 

University Lutheran Church. 

The next board meeting will be held Oct. 27, 2015 at 2650 26th 

Ave. S. at 7 PM. 

The meeting was adjourned with no objections. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leslee Smart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forms for 2016 secret quilter will be available at the 
November meeting.  We will reveal secret quilter at the 
December meeting and start the new secret quilters in 
January.  



  

 

Paid Advertisement 12-15 

Recruitment Ideas 

Thank you for the recruitment and event ideas that 

were generated at the September meeting.  We will do 

this again in October so as you think of ideas, make 

sure and jot them down!  In November the board will 

begin work on getting a task force together to review all 

of the ideas, fine tune a few into good events or 

programs and work on a plan for implementation.   

Here are just a few of the ideas that were submitted: 

 Modern quilt bed turning with wine 

 Start more satellite groups 

 Have membership forms at all events 

 Adopt a new member 

 More use of social media like Facebook and   

 Instagram 

 Project runway type of event 

Occasional change in day and time for regular 

meetings 

 Speak to New American sewing classes 

Quilt Show Notes 
 

Thanks to all who have sent in quilt entries and lecture 

registration forms early!  It sure makes it easier when 

we spread the work out over a longer period of time 

instead of all at the last minute.   
 

Remember that Saturday, October 3 is the final 

quilt entry deadline and the last day for advance 

admission and lecture registration.  Lecture tickets will 

be available at the door for $12 and remember that entry 

to lectures is only through the show.  
    

We will have 80 names in a drawing for two $50 gift 

certificates to a vendor of choice at the quilt show!  Way 

better odds than any lottery!  We will draw during the 

guild meeting and you do not need to be present to win.   
 

Don't forget to finish up your silent auction project and 

send in the form so Sandy Mesa and Gail Nunes know 

what to expect.   
 

Finish up that challenge quilt, there's still time.  Finish 

up that t-shirt quilt.  Get those bindings stitched 

down.  :)  
 

Check your calendar for times you'll be available to 

volunteer and fill up those last few volunteer slots when 

the various committee chairs puts out sign up forms at 

the guild meeting.   
 

Only 24 days until show time!    See you at Quilting on 

the Red!!  



  

 

If you become aware of the illness or death of  a guild member or one 
of their loved ones, please notify the newsletter editor 

(olufsong@yahoo.com) to place a notice in the newsletter so friends 
can lend support. 

To renew your membership send a check or money order in U.S. 
Funds to: North Star Quilters Guild, c/o Barb Quamme, 1812 5th 
Ave. NW, East Grand Forks, MN 56721.   
Please enclose a self addressed, stamped envelope if you would like to 
have your membership card and receipt mailed to you. 
 

Name ______________________________________ 
 

Address ______________________________________  
  

 ______________________________________ 
 

Phone ______________________________________ 
 

Email ______________________________________ 

 

 

_____  Up to Age 65    $20 

_____  Age 65 and over   $15 
 

International payments must include $5.00 to cover bank fees. 

MEMBERSHIP CURRENT ?? 
 

To make sure you continue to receive your newsletter, please 

keep your membership current. Your expiration date is 

located on your mailing label. If you now receive your 

newsletter by email, you will receive a reminder by email. 

If you think there is an error, contact Barb Quamme. 

Member Information A Note from the Editor 

Fall is an exciting time, especially In the guild.  You could feel 
the energy at the September general meeting.  People were 
chatting from the time they came in and the room was in a 
buzz.   There was just excitement and enthusiasm in the air. 
 

Meeting at the EGF Senior Center made an interesting change.  
We get used to sitting at the same table with the same people 
(of course they are friends so that’s why we do it).   We might 
have sat at the same table as our friends, but it was most likely 
with a different view of the meeting.  While our numbers 
weren’t up from most months, it seemed like more of us were 
there.  Perhaps it was the space. 
 

October will have us discussing whether we continue to meet at 
University Lutheran or relocate.   University Lutheran has been 
a great place to come every month and they’ve been very 
accommodating to us; but we’ve been feeling cramped at times 
as well.   What to do, what to do? 
 

Whatever the decision, we’ll adjust and either learn ways to 
make the room work better or we’ll adapt to new surroundings. 
I think discussion is always good whether it goes the way we 
want or not. and our club has always been great about 
accepting what the majority decides. 
 

Are you working on your Quilt Show items?   Time is running 
short.  Somehow we always find a way to finish, even if it’s the 
11th hour.  I hope everyone can find a spot to volunteer, the 
club definitely needs everyone’s help to put on a great show 
and the show will be great!  
 
Gayle Olufson 
olufsong@yahoo.com  
701-772-1580 

Guild members may place an 
ad once a year free of charge to 
advertise personal items for 
sale. Business ads will still be 
charged to advertise. 
 

Thank You and other 
announcements should be 
made at a guild meeting 

Advertising Rates and Article Information 

3 x 11/2 $  5.00 
3 x 3 $  7.50 
3 x 5   $10.00 
3 x 10 $15.00 
71/2 x 10  $25.00 
 

Please have copy 
print ready. 

 

The deadline for the next newsletter is the 
15th of the month 

 

Checks should be payable to NSQG.   Mail ads and 
payment or articles to:   Gayle Olufson, 3521 Cherry St,  
Grand Forks ND 58201 or email: olufsong@yahoo.com 

New Members 
 

Jacki Martz 

5298 W. Maple Avenue 
Grand Forks, ND 58203 

laura@myveryownquiltshop.com 
701.330.3015 

www.myveryownquiltshop.com 

 
 

We are an online quilt shop 
featuring 100% Cotton 

Batiks hand made in Bali, 
Indonesia 

  

Now open for Local 
Shopping! 

 

Upcoming Shopping Events 
 

10/01/15 from 3 - 8 p.m. 
10/16/15 from  12 - 4 p.m. 
10/27/15 from 3 - 8 p.m. 

Paid Advertisement 01-16 

Have you changed your email address, moved recently, 

or switched from land-line to cell phone?  Notify Barb 

Quamme or Leslee Smart to update your information 

with the guild. 



  

 

NSQG Outreach Information 

Our Purpose: Create quilts to be given to foster care 
children in our surrounding area. They are distributed 
through NEHS. 
Occasional outreach projects are done for Optimum 
Pregnancy Outcome, Quilts of Valor, and the Fire 
Department for distribution to fire victims’ families in our 
area. 
 

We count on these donations from our membership: 
 

Time –   work on projects on your own, with friends, or 
 through workshops and kits offered by the guild 

 Machine quilting 

 Tying  
 Binding   

Quilts – we accept tops and finished quilts of all sizes 

 Must be cotton fabric, clean and free of stains or 
 pet hair 

Fabric – Larger pieces that could be used for backings 

 if donating smaller pieces we would prefer these 
 cuts: 

   ½ yard cuts or larger, fat quarters, 2 ½” strips,     
5” squares, 10” squares 

  Panels 

  Any size cuts of brights or kid prints are 
especially appreciated  

 Batting – we prefer a low loft batting (could be pieced 
 together from left over scraps from 
larger  projects.) 
 

NSQG offers at least three opportunities 
throughout the year to help with outreach. March and 
October-technique/project workshop, December-tying 
quilts. 

A designated outreach table is set up at meetings. 
Feel free throughout the year to assemble quilt tops or 
completed quilts and drop them off at our guild meetings. 
Finished quilts are stored at Quilter’s Eden. They can be 
dropped off there also. 

Kits are available at guild meetings for members 
to take home and work on at their leisure-no time 
restrictions, just a reminder that the purpose is for 
outreach. 

December Meeting is traditionally the time we 
make a donation to NEHS. Our yearly goal would be 100+ 
completed quilts. This would mean if each member could 
donate at least one quilt per year, we would easily reach 
that number. We know that many of you do 3 or more 
donations per year. We thank our satellite groups that 
have gathered to help sort donations, assemble kits, etc. 
We especially appreciate the long armers in our guild for 
their generous contribution of quilting.  

We often hear that someone donated a quilt and 
never saw it again. Have no fear! They all make it to 
someone that is in need of comfort. Sometimes, they go 
out as quick as we receive them. Sometimes, it may take a 
while before it gets to the completion point of 
distribution.  

NEHS has requested that rather than donating all 
of our finished quilts at one time, that we break it down 
into several donations per year. This would alleviate them 
and us from having to store so many for so long. 

If you donate a quilt, please share it during show 
and tell! Everyone would love to see it and it will inspire 
others to contribute to the cause! 

NSQG thanks you all for your generous donation 
of time and talent! Know that you have warmed someone’s 
heart and home! 

Recipe Corner 
 

Walnut-Date Snack Bars                                                                              

Mary Peterson 
 

1 pkg. yellow cake mix 

¾ cup packed light brown sugar 

¾ cup margarine or butter, melted 

2 eggs 

2 cups chopped dates  ( I use a Dole pouch of chopped 

dates….) 
2 cups chopped walnuts 
 

Combine cake mix and brown sugar – blend well.  Add 

margarine and eggs – then beat 2 minutes at medium 

speed.  In a medium bowl, combine dates and nuts – 

mix well.  Stir the date mixture into the cake batter – 

blend well.  Batter will be stiff!  Spread in a greased 9 

X 13 pan.  Bake 35-45 minutes at 350 degrees.  Cool 

10 minutes and run a table knife along the edges to 

loosen… (I don’t always do this).  Let cool an hour…
cut into bars.   
 

It's one of my favorite bars.......packs well, ships well, 

carries to meetings well, almost tastes like breakfast!  



  

 

November 2015 Retreat 

Registration and Information 
 

Dates:  November 15, 16 & 17, 2015    
 

Where:  Shooting Star Casino & Hotel, Mahnomen, MN 
 

Registration begins September 15, 2015 by mail. 

 
Check in will begin at 10 AM on Sunday.  It will probably be mid-afternoon before you can check into 

your hotel rooms. 
 

Classes: Connie or I will do a demo or a mystery table runner on Sunday evening. 

The rest of retreat can be spent on all those Christmas gifts you plan to make. 
 

Accommodations: 

Each room has two queen size beds, your own bath, and a fridge. so you can bring yogurt, bagels, 

cereal or whatever, if you would like to have breakfast in your room.  The Casino has a coffee shop 

and a restaurant if you prefer.  And, they offer free coffee near the registration desk, so bring your 

own mug.  
 

Please indicate your preference for roommate.  Pricing is based on two people per room.  If you are 

unable to attend with a friend/roommate, let us know and we might be able to match you up with 

someone.   
 

Our Vendor at this Retreat will be decided later. 

======================================================= 

 Please make your check payable to: Upper Red River Retreat    

Mail to:  Upper Red River Retreat,  

    c/o Alice Mattern 

5297 10th Avenue N 

Grand Forks, ND 58203 

 

Name ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address _________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone _______________________ Roommate preference___________________________ 
 

 

_____ Staying at Hotel Sunday and Monday nights, supper on Sunday, lunch and supper 

Monday, and lunch on Tuesday  $160.00 
 

If you need a shorter stay - talk to Alice about pricing. 

           

$100.00 deposit ________     Full payment $160.00 ________    
  

Questions? Call Alice 746-4120 or Connie 746-8708 



North Star Quilters Guild 

PO Box 5814 

Grand Forks ND 58206 

2015    
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

  1 2 3 

NSQG General 

Meeting 

4 5 

Knotty Stitchers 

6 7 

 

8 

Ladies of the 

Evening 

9 10 

11 12 

 

13 

 

14 

Chatterblox 
 

Stashbusters 

15 16 17 

18 19 

Applique Group 

20 

NSQG Board 

Meeting 

21 22 

Material Girls 

23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 


